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We remember in our prayers the following whose anniversaries occur around this time:   
BOHERLAHAN 

Sat 26 May 7.30pm  Finola Treacy, Camas (Month’s Mind)                         
Mon 28 May 7.30pm  Mary and Lawrence Devane, Lr. Nodstown 
Sat 2 June 7.30pm  Jimmy Murphy, Farrnavarra                                         
Sun 3 June 11.00am  Willie & Bridie Moloney, Ardmayle 
Pray for: Martin Hewitt, Boherlahan, Cashel & Dundrum and Joan Hanly, Lisloran, 
Knockavilla, who were interred last week. 

DUALLA 
Sun 27 May 9:30am John Walsh, Ballinree 
Sat 2 June 6:30pm Sadie Looby, Grallagh 
Sun 3 June 9:30am Richard & May Heffernan, Ballinree 
 
Today is the solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity.  
Thursday 31 May is the feast of The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  
Friday1 June is the memorial of St Justin (d. 165), martyr.  
 

HOLY COMMUNION MINISTERS   (On duty next week) 
BOHERLAHAN: Mary Ryan (N); Nora Moloney & Katie O’ Dwyer 
DUALLA: Ann Barry Ward; Maura O’ Brien 
 

Ministers for the Month of June: BOHERLAHAN 
Readers : Sat. 7.30pm. Ryan Family, Farrnavarra. Sun. 11.00am. Liam O Duibhir. 
Collectors:            Sat 7.30pm.                                       Sun 11.00am 
Main Aisle:   John Carew& Jn. Ryan, Ballydine           Jim Meskell & Conor Lowth. 
Our Lady`s:   Joan Maher, Ardmayle.   Bernie Fitzgerald & Mary Kevin 
St. Joseph`s   Paddy Stapleton   Johnny Ryan (Castlemoyle) 

Ministers for the Month of June:  DUALLA 
Readers: Sat. 6:30 pm Tom Clarke; Sun 9:30 am Joan Kennedy 
Altar Society: Ann Ryan; Nora Moloughney; Breda Ryan; Eleanor Dwyer 
Collectors: Sat. 6:30 William Troy; Con Ryan; Sun 9:30 Gerard Kennedy; Billy Gleeson 
 

First Friday: Next Friday is the 1st Friday in June. Fr. Egan and Fr. Dunne will make the 
usual calls to the sick and the housebound. Mass and confessions at the usual times. 
 

Dualla Novena: Rosary for Vocations will be recited at the grotto immediately after Mass 
each day until Thursday 31 May. All welcome.  
 

Lectio Divina, a way of reading and praying the Scripture in a group context, continues in 
Parish Centre Cashel, every Tuesday from 7.30p.m. - 8.30p.m.  All are welcome. 
 

Annual Global Relay Rosary for Priests: will be celebrated at New Inn church on Friday  
8 June at 12 noon. All welcome.  
 

Boherlahan-Dualla Parish Pastoral and Liturgy Group will meet in the Parochial House 
on Monday evening at 8.15pm. 
 

Youth Ministry Course: The Archdiocese of Cashel & Emly, in conjunction with the 
Diocese of Killaloe, will host a youth ministry training course in September this year. 
Enquiries to Fr Enda Brady, Rosegreen 087-67604358. 
 

Lourdes Pilgrimage Petitions: There is a box for petitions in both churches. These will be 
taken by parishioners to Lourdes with the Diocesan Pilgrimage. 
 

Family Masses: The masses last weekend celebrating the “Family of Sport” in our parish 
was a great success. We wish to thank all who participated and who helped in the 
organization. 
 

WMOF CHOIRS:  If you’d like to be involved in a 5,000 strong massed choir at the Papal 
Mass on Sunday 26 August in Phoenix Park, you can be part of a 74-strong contingent from 
our diocese. Also, there will be an opportunity to sing in the RDS on Friday 24 August, as 
part of a 1,000 strong Munster choir.  If you wish to be involved, please e-mail 
annhassett@live.ie  (Cashel & Emly Diocesan Choir). 
 

Ardmayle May Novena for the Dead: This novena continues each evening and will 
conclude on Monday evening next at 7pm.  
 

Education of Priests Collection: This collection was taken up at all masses last weekend. 
Our sincere thanks to all who contributed. If you were away or missed out, you may hand in 
your envelope at any time. 
 

Parish Tax Reclaim Scheme: Fr Egan sincerely thanks all who returned their Enduring 
Forms, and wishes to express appreciation for your loyalty and cooperation. If you have any 
difficulty he will be happy to talk to you. 
 

Community Website: Every week www.boherlahandualla.ie has photos, notices and 
reports of events, and other parish news. Thanks to everyone who supports the website by 
sending material to the editor@boherlahandualla.ie. Our Facebook page 
is www.facebook.com/boherlahandualla. 
 

Boherlahan-Dualla Parish Sports: The date for our Annual Parish Sports is Thursday  
14 June. More details in the coming weeks. 
 

Defibrillator training is being organised by Boherlahan Parish Council. Representatives 
from all clubs/organisations in the parish are invited. Training will be provided by Dick 
Hennessy, Order of Malta. Course costs €40 per person to be borne by the club/organisation 
or individual as agreed. Course will be 4hrs in duration, dates to be finalised following 
receipt of sufficient names. If interested, please contact Sean Trainor 086 8332367 by  
31 May.  
 
Life: Live slowly, think slowly, for time is a mystery. Never forget that love requires always 
that you be the greatest person you are capable of being. Be grateful for the manifold 
dreams of creation and the many ways of the unnumbered peoples. Be grateful for life as 
you live it and may a wonderful light always guide you on the unfolding road.  
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Safeguarding Policy in the Archdiocese and in the Parish: A concise policy leaflet is 
available in the church and on the Diocesan website. Our Parish Safeguarding 
representatives are Chris Hayes and Ann Marie Devane. The Diocese has introduced Child 
Friendly safeguarding leaflets and a poster, which can be found in the porch of the churches. 
The Church has a sacred obligation to ensure that children are welcomed, cherished and 
protected in a manner consistent with their central place in the life of the Church. 
 
 
 
 
 
World Meeting of Families: The following key moments will be included:  

1. A National Opening on Tuesday 21 August will take place simultaneously in each 
of the dioceses of Ireland.                         

2. A three day Congress from 22-24 August in the R.D.S. Dublin.                        
3. A Festival of Families on Sat. 25th August, comprising a reflective concert style 

event within a prayerful and joyful atmosphere, in which personal stories of faith 
will be shared by families from all continents.  

4. A Closing Mass will be celebrated by Pope Francis in the Phoenix Park on Sunday 
26 August with thousands of people from Ireland and across the world. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Ministers for the Month of June:  
Boherlahan 
Readers: Sat.  7.30 pm  Ryan family, Farranavarra 
               Sun. 11.00 am Liam Ó Duibhir 
Collectors:   Sat. 7:30   Sun. 9:30 

Main Aisle:    Johnny Carew & John Ryan  Jim Meskell & Conor Lowth 
  (Ballydine)   
Our Lady’s:    Joan Maher (Ardmayle) B. Fitzgerald & Mary Kevin 
St. Joseph’s:  Paddy Stapleton   Johnny Ryan (Castlemoyle)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Safeguarding Policy in the Archdiocese and in the Parish: A concise policy leaflet is 
available in the church and on the Diocesan website. Our Parish Safeguarding 
representatives are Chris Hayes and Ann Marie Devane. The Diocese has introduced Child 
Friendly safeguarding leaflets and a poster, which can be found in the porch of the churches. 
The Church has a sacred obligation to ensure that children are welcomed, cherished and 
protected in a manner consistent with their central place in the life of the Church. 
 
Gathering in Preparation for the World Meeting of Families:  “Walking Together as 
Families Today.” St Patrick’s College, Maynooth, 19-20 June 2018. Speakers, workshops, 
conversations, prayer, and much more, on variety of topics relating to family life. 
Registration: €15 (incl. lunch & teas/coffees). Tickets available on www.eventbrite.ie (under 
“Walking Together as Families Today”). Further info: contact Aoife at 
specialevents@spcm.ie   
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